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‘THE  WHISPER’
Official Newsletter of Bowen Zonta Club Inc.
District 24   Area 7  Club 1476

March 2005
WHAT’S  HAPPENING

Birthing Kit Assembly Day

Saturday 12th March

10am – 3pm

CHR Employment

BUSH DANCE AND CAMP OVEN DINNER

6.30PM Saturday 9 APRIL

BOWEN RACECOURSE

$15 FOR YOUR MEAL, DRINKS AVAILABLE AT THE BAR.  TELL YOUR FRIENDS NOW!

NEXT  MEETING

Wednesday 13th April
7pm Castle Motor Lodge
Apologies to

Angela Cornwell
4786 1496 (h)
4785 1255 (W)

Remember if no apology received, full payment for dinner is owed to the club.
CONTACTS

President


Laraine Smith

4785 1230


lfsmith0@tpg.com.au




Treasurer


Maxine Todd


4785 2236


gmttomatoes@bigpond.com
Secretary


Karole Bayldon

4785 2917


karole.bayldon@bigpond.com

( From the desk of the Editor     
Yes, I have been reading my book that I purchased from the Bookfest.   However due to my heavy work commitment to Zonta I haven’t finished it!!  As soon as I do I will be happy to submit a short review to the Newsletter.

Another little add on –  (if you need any)

One of the highlights of my afternoon at our Information Afternoon was being able to see Von Hickmott  back amongst us again.  
Von is always such a welcoming member to others that it just felt right to have her back with us,  ironically on a day when we needed enthusiastic and sincere members to talk to prospective new members.

Welcome Back Von….
Cheryl V
Any items of interest you wish published, write to the editor or email your info, we want an entertaining and informative newsletter.  


The Editor


Bowen Zonta Club Newsletter


PO Box 1023


BOWEN  QLD  4805


Email: dympian.lee@bigpond.com
Committee Reports

MEMBERSHIP:

Information workshop was held with expressions of interest received.  
Lyn is inviting guests progressively to our next few dinner meetings..       

STATUS OF WOMEN

International Women’s Day Luncheon.

Another hot day, which could have attributed to the low attendance.  However all were well entertained and enjoyed an excellent table catered by Rodger and his team.  And it was very supportive of the Burdekin members to attend.
 Rosemary Menkens, our Guest Speaker was so very entertaining and gave us lots of interesting snippets.  She is a delightful woman and an excellent speaker, and thoroughly enjoys her role as the Representative for Burdekin.  She sure has a lot of territory to cover!  

 Our Senior Lady prize winner Marion Secomb is just a tick under 90  – and smart with it!  She was also lucky enough to win our Lucky Door Prize – a double bonus, and a popular win.
Our raffle prizes were funded by donations from members of $5 each.  If you haven’t already contributed, please give your cash to Cheryl. (This is a 1st warning.  Names will be published in the next Newsletter!)
Birthing Kit Assembly Day

Saturday 12th March

10am – 3pm

CHR Employment

“Every woman has the right to a safe and clean childbirth.”
Even if you can only come for part of the day that will be a big help and bring a friend or two if you can!  For those who are staying for lunch, we are all putting in $6 and getting Subway to share if that suits.

cheers

Rhonda
PROGRAM

Well wasn’t it lovely to get together again at our meeting on 9th February.
 

We were celebrating an early Valentines Day celebration so the seating took the form of matching a ladies name that we should all recognise with her partner from a love match, i.e. “Geneieve with Sir Lancelot, Edna with Mr Patterson” and so on.  The tables were appropriately sprinkled with little love hearts, along with a few ladies receiving the same sprinkling, and thanks to Bon Wharley for supplying our chocolates.
 

We managed a few fines for the evening and I think we will have to clarify whether the Fine Mistress is allowed to be fined!  
 

We had a wonderful showing at our Information afternoon at McKenna Hall and I’m sure Lyn will cover this more fully.  Congratulations to Lyn and the ladies for a wonderful display.  Personally I didn’t do much work but thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to have some quality time with fellow members, and collect some fine information in the meantime.
 

We have a very busy Club program in front of us over the next two months.  I will overlap with the Finance Committee Report with the following but it won’t hurt to list it twice.
            Wednesday 2nd March, Board Meeting
            Sunday 6th March  International 


Women’s Day Luncheon
            Wednesday 9th March Dinner Meeting
            Saturday 12th March Assemble the 


Birthing Kits
            Wednesday 13th April Dinner Meeting
            Saturday 9th April Bush Dance & Camp 

Oven Dinner
This does not allow for sub committee meetings and workshops towards the events we are hosting.  All in all a very busy time.  
 

I am not programming a Guest Speaker for the next meeting as we will have a lot of discussions to carry out, however fines don’t take too long….
That’s all for now
Cheers
Cheryl
 for  the Program
FUNDRAISING

A meeting was held re the Bush Dance and Camp Oven Dinner which looks like shaping up to be a fun evening for all.  Look out for the banner that Julie will be ‘sneaking’ up near Woolies.  Still need the services of some damper cooks if you know of any you can invite.
Remember the Zonta pens are always on sale for $5 each.
NOTES FROM BOARD MEETING:
Committee reports were received and correspondence discussed.
The on-line survey was extended to 4 February but if you still didn’t get around to it (like me), remember you can still register.
Your membership ID number can be found on the plastic wrapper of “The Zontian”.  Visit www.zonta.org/register, enter your Member ID Number and last name to Register Today!
Grapevine
In the latest Hope for the Children newsletter, there is a lovely photo of Ann Donnan’s home in Bali.  I will have it at the dinner meeting if anyone wants a look!  The house  is called ‘Pondok Ibu Anna’.  Ann’s email address is anndonnan@hotmail.com if you’d like to say hello.
DON’T FORGET BOARD MTG HIGH SCHOOL 
WED 6TH April 5pm
The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of Zonta International[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]





















 “Advancing the status of women”
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 “Our land must remain their everlasting sanctuary”

